
 

 
 

 

TO: Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk 
 

FROM: Councilmember Sukh Kaur, District 1 
 
COPIES:  Mario Ortega Jr., Boards and Commissions Coordinator,  

Aurora Perkins, Deputy City Clerk; Emily McGinn, Assistant to 
City Council 

 
DATE: April 24 2025 
 
SUBJECT: District 1 Appointments & Reappointments to Boards & 

Commissions 
 
I would like to appoint Christopher Mammen as the Historic Design and Review 
Commission representative for District 1 for a term of office to expire on May 31, 
2025. 
 

The application is on file with the Office of the City Clerk.  
 
Appreciatively, 
 

 

 
 
__________________________ 
 

Sukh Kaur 

Councilmember, District 1 




